RANDOLPH TOWN BOARD  

PUBLIC MEETING

Randolph Town Office
Recorded Olympus File A, No 9
January 11, 2012
6:30 pm

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:
Mayor Charles Winder





Brian Weyers






Christine Adams






Sim Bell






Lyn Weston






Lana Peart, Clerk



ABSENT:       None
GUESTS:  Nathell Hoffman, George Humbert

Mayor Winder called the meeting to order at 6:31 pm.  The first order of business was to swear in the newly elected council members.  Mayor Winder swore in Lyn Weston, Sim Bell, and Christine Adams in that order.  The Mayor informed the council that Mr. Humbert from UP&L would be joining us a little later.

Clerk Lana Peart then read the bills for the month.  The bills were moved to be approved by Brian Weyers, seconded  by Chris Adams and the board agreed unanimously.  
The minutes from last month’s meeting and the previous month were read and moved to be approved by Sim Bell, seconded by Chris Adams, approved unanimously. Sim asked what the law suit mentioned in the minutes was about.  He was informed that it was concerning the company hired to trim trees summer before last that did not complete their job.  Hopefully, we can get the job finished this year and help alleviate the bird problem at the Wilford Woodruff home.
The board then moved on to old business.  The Mayor reported that he had asked the County Commission chair about getting some money to help with city recreation.  The answer was no with the reason given that money was tight all over.
Hoffman’s road has been fixed.

The water samples have been coming in good.  We have repeated several tests, including one at each source.

The court case against Green Connection is moving forward.  The owner of the business refuses to cooperate and appear before a judge.  Hopefully, that will be completed by spring.  
Rocky Mountain Power has the two new street lights up and running.  They are very bright and a welcome addition by the high school.  
Lana was asked to provide Chris a breakdown of where recreation participants lived, in each section of the county.  She volunteered to go to the other cities to ask for help in funding the recreation program here that their citizens participate in. 

Chris asked a question about the previous Master Plan.  She had seen it referenced in her reading.  She reported on the Planning and Zoning Commission that she had attended last week and that they will be working on the town’s ordinances in the months ahead.   

Brian brought up the subject of having annual renewals on building permits, to keep construction from going on too long without being finished.  The P&Z board is definitely looking into this requirement.  All ordinances they pass will be brought before the town council and the issue can be addressed then.  

Mr. Humbert then joined the group and was given the floor to present the franchise agreement with Rocky Mountain Power.  The last agreement made with Rocky Mountain Power was done in 1962, 50 years ago.  It was time for renewal.  Mr. Humbert explained that, by State law, Rocky Mountain Power had to provide electricity to every customer in the State.  Each community negotiates it’s own operating agreement.  He provided the board members with a copy of the old agreement and a copy of the proposed new agreement.  The new agreement was more complicated than 50 years ago, but included much of the same information.  The use of town right-of-ways to provide electricity, the assurance that RMP will abide by all town ordinances, the responsibilities of the town and the company, the payment of municipal sales taxes to the town, the other uses for RMP poles and trenches, and the fact that the agreement can be amended or severed at any time by the Town.  The board felt that the new agreement should only be made for a period of ten years and revisited at that time.  Chris moved to accept the agreement as explained and Lyn seconded, the board approved unanimously.  Mr. Humbert will provide the town with a letter of acceptance and a copy of the agreement to be filed in the office.  Mr. Humbert also gave the council members business cards if they ever needed to reach customer service or him personally with any issues.  
Lyn asked about the possibility of getting some assistance with lights for the softball fields.  Mr. Humbert directed us to the Rocky Mountain Website where there is a foundation with grant money available for such purposes.  The money can be applied for online.  He also mentioned that there was a possibility he could provide some in-kind help with setting poles or providing used poles if some came available in our area and could be hauled away by the town.  He asked to be notified when we were ready to go with this project.  

Chris asked about the property owner’s responsibility if a tree damages a electric line.  He said that RMP would be out to restore power as soon as possible, but if the tree was on private property, the owner would be responsible to clean it up.  

Sim asked about the availability of electricity in our area if we experienced growth.  He was assured that there was plenty of power available right now and that if a large, unexpected surge should occur, the company could add new substations and transmission lines if necessary.  

The board then went on to new business and Mr. Humbert left the meeting.  
Chris is still looking into leash laws in towns of similar size.  
ROADS:  Our new councilman, Sim Bell was given the assignment of roads for our community.  Mayor asked him to look into some projects including paving and sidewalks.   

WATER:  Brian is planning on attending the water conference in St. George and has been registered.  We are also working on getting rid of some of our points we were assessed for our bad water samples. The Mayor has expressed our frustrations with the Bear River Health Department to Patti at the Division of Environmental Quality.  Rural Water took care of our source protection plan for another five years.  

RECREATION:  There are no recreation activities at this time.  Lyn would like to get an adult softball league started, but believes it would not work without lights.  There is the possibility of asking the Chevron Mine to donate some poles for lights, but it will soon be under new management, so nothing can be done right now.

PLANNING AND ZOINING:  Was held this month.  Cindy Gooch from JUB Engineers will be working with the board on updating and improving our existing zoning ordinances.  Chris is the town council’s representative on this board and will keep us informed.  Their next meeting will be February 22, 2012.
Our new councilman Sim Bell was asked what his goals for the town were.  He mentioned that he would like to see more law enforcement, possibly hiring our own police officer.  The possibility of partnering with Woodruff to provide more coverage on the South end of the county was discussed.  He will being looking into this.  
The Mayor addressed the issue of the zoning map of the town included in the new master plan.  The town boundaries appear to have been mapped incorrectly.  He will be working with JUB to get it corrected.  He would also like to begin the process of annexing all areas surrounding the town limits that receive culinary water and are not officially part of the town.  He will begin working on this process this year.  

He will also try to have the recreation committee in place by our February meeting, so that they can begin working on some activities for the spring and summer months.  

Jodi Muir, counselor from the high school, has approached Mayor Winder to contribute to a scholarship fund for each municipality.  The board felt like it would be a good idea, but would like to have the money go to a resident of the town and not just anyone in the county.  Lyn moved to approve this with the condition that other communities participated and that we could set criteria for awarding the scholarship.  Brian seconded.  Unanimously approved.
Nathell once again mentioned the hole in the ditch by her shop.  The grates are easily removed by children and are a drowning risk.  Mayor will talk with the Church about a lock for the lid.  

The Mayor should be hearing from Fast Pass in March or April about another car show here this summer.  

Lyn moved to close the meeting at 8:19 and Brian seconded, the board gave unanimous approval.
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